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Nicola Melville
Forward Planning

Cotswold District Council

Trinity Road

Glocester

GL7 1PX
BY EMAIL ONLY

7th February 2008
Dear Nicola
RE; COTSWOLD SHLAA METHODOLOGY
Thank you for asking the Home Builders Federation to comment on the above, the HBF has considered the document and makes the following comments.

Stage 2 in paragraph 2.16 fails to identify sites refused planning permission on design or other such grounds which may prove a useful source of sites, also no reference is made to lapsed planning consents, and renewal rates we should be considered.

In paragraph 2.18, the methodology discusses how the SHLAA will prioritise the assessment of sites in relation to the settlement hierarchy in the Cotswold District Local Plan.  The council must ensure that this process does not prejudice nor pre-empt any directions for growth identified in the emerging Core Strategy.
In paragraph 2.20, it is stated that ‘no areas or types of land are excluded from the Assessment’, yet in paragraph 2.16, it is stated that ‘a phased approach to the assessment of sites is proposed’ which then identifies a series of 6 assessment phases relating to sites in or around specific locations. These principles seem to contradict one another, I would be grateful if you would clarify that this phased assessment process does not exclude sites and is merely an overview of the methodical process by which the Council will consider all sites to ensure that a robust evidence base is created
Paragraph 2.28 - the HBF welcomes the Council’s position that ‘no minimum threshold’ will be introduced into the assessment.
In Stage 6, paragraph 2.35 proposes the use of a general density figure to ascertain the housing potential of each site.  The HBF would recommend that in the first instance, the information supplied by those submitting the sites is used to ascertain housing figures, and that in assessing sites based on a single density figure the Council needs to ensure it is sufficiently robust in it’s approach. It should look to undertake sensitivity testing of District wide density assumptions where it proposes this approach or preferably look to undertake design based exemplars or trends from past developments.
In Stage 10, paragraph 2.51, the HBF welcomes the Council’s intention NOT to require an assessment of windfall sites.

One last point in the Terms of Reference for the SHLAA Panel, this states that panel members will be expected to declare any interests (financial or otherwise) which they may have in a site.  The HBF wish to point out that this should not preclude them from entering into discussions about such sites in order that the Council is fully informed.
The HBF welcomes the opportunity to work with the Council on it’s SHLAA, and look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Charlotte Abbott

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

